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Worship Schedule 
Sundays  9:00am 

Traditional 
Live Streamed on Facebook  

In Person 

Sundays 10:45am 
Traditionalñ1st and 3rd Sundays 

Contemporaryñ2nd and 4th Sundays 

Sunday School  9:00am 

Your Deacons 
  

Anthony Cavaliere  Betsy Lazarek  

Donna Haines, Deacon in Training 

Peg Ruhs  Lynn Waldeck  

Grateful November 
 
I am writing this at the end of 
October so it can be sent out No-
vember 1st.  Iôm wondering what 
happened Monday night at our 
congregational meeting.  Did we call the Pastor 
that the call committee thought would be the best 
fit for Trinity? Or are we continuing the process?   
The committee has worked hard these past 
months.  I can guess and wonder but then I re-

member that God already knows. He knows Trinityôs next 
leader. With someone new will come change and we need to em-
brace that and look forward to it. We all want to see Trinity 
grow again and that means new ways of doing things. 

Itôs November, such a wonderful month.  Itôs the month we 
think a lot of being thankful.  Of course we should be thankful 
each and every day of our lives for what God has given us. Dur-
ing November when we reflect on everything God has placed in 
our lives, we have the unique opportunity to place emphasis 
every day on giving thanks. Believing in God allows us to be 
thankful when things go well and patient when things go against 
us. November just seems more special. The leaves are pretty, the 
air is crisp, and Thanksgiving is just around the corner.  

I give thanks for Trinity, the many folks I know so well. We are a 
family. A family united by our faith in Jesus. I give thanks for 
the new chapter that we are starting.  Celebrate November with 
a grateful heart! Thank you God for all we have, for our daily 
bread, for our friendships, and especially of giving us your son, 
Jesus Christ. 

Deacon Lynn Waldeck 
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Minister of Music 

ºV@JD+ @V@JD+ ENQ MHFGS HR EKXHMF»LSB 516 

  
We will be singing one of the great Lutheran hymns, ñWake, Awake, For Night Is Fly-
ingò (LSB#516) on November 12.  It is known as the ñKing of Choralesò because of the majesty of 
its text and tune.  It describes the joyous scene that will take place when Christ returns and takes His 
bride, the Church, to the heavenly banquet hall for the feast of joy and victory.  (By the way, there is 
a Queen of Chorales as well - ñO Morning Star, how Fair and Bright,ò LSB#395, also by Nicolai.) 

When Philipp Nicolai wrote the words and melody to this hymn, in 1597, he was a German Lutheran 
pastor in the city of Unna in Westphalia, Germany. While there, the city was hit by a scourge of 
plague that took the lives of more than 1,300 of its citizens. This widespread death so close to home 
impacted Nicolai in a profound way. It has been noted that more than once up to 30 graves were dug 
for those claimed by the rat-and-flea-borne menace, and these were laid 
to rest within the sight of his house, which overlooked the graveyard.  
Nicolai feared he too would succumb to the disease and penned these 
two hymns, as a statement of faith to be passed on after his death.  (He 
never did contract the plague.) 

This hymn is based primarily on the Gospel for this Sunday, from Mat-
thew 25 ï the parable of the wise and foolish virgins, as well as passages 
from Revelation and 1 Corinthians.  In short, the parable tells of ten 
women, five were prepared with enough oil for their lamps, while the 
other five were not.  The parable in short reminds us all to be prepared 
for Christôs return. 

Verse one of the chorale announces the coming of the Bridegroom, our 
Savior, Christ Jesus.  We who have been made clean in His blood are 
ready and we shout out ñAlleluia!ò  Verse two continues with the arrival 
of the Bridegroom.  The inhabitants of Zion, meaning us, the believers 
in Christ, awake from the gloom of night to see the brightness of His 
light.  We say to Him Hosanna, save us now, and we go with confidence with Him to the banquet hall 
to celebrate the most spectacular feast ever imagined.  However, the parable tells us, the five women 
who were not ready, had to find oil for their lamps and by the time they got to the banquet, the gates 
were closed.  The hymn builds to verse 3 where all of heaven is singing.  We are there, we are singing 
too, no matter how good or bad we think our voice is, we are singing in perfect tune before the Lord.  
There are others there too, those who have died in the faith before us, our mothers, fathers, grand-
parents all singing with us.  The hymn tells us no ear or eye has ever seen the glory that we shall see 
in heaven.  Now let all the heavôns adore Thee, Let saints and angels sing before Theeé Where, join-
ing with the choir immortal, We gather round Thy radiant throne.  

Please enjoy the singing of a choral version of this hymn by the massed choirs of St. Olaf College, 
hundreds of singers proclaiming this powerful text:  
 
https://youtu.be/wdN7vC2q9Mc?si=vNv1alCIjJ1mCYMQ  
 
Henry DeVries, 
Minister of Music  

https://youtu.be/wdN7vC2q9Mc?si=vNv1alCIjJ1mCYMQ
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From the Board of Outreach  

These days of turmoil and violence many may be thinking about the possibility of a world war. Many 
still may be wondering about the return of Jesus. And we Christians have an opportunity to speak 
the Gospel to others, to present hope and comfort in the midst of these troubling times. 

Today many may be frustrated and frightened by all that is going on in Israel and the Middle East. In 
our own country, as in many across the globe, we see evil called good and good evil. Immorally and 
unrighteousness is the norm. People seem to no longer have respect for law and order, let alone for 
God. Those who engage in criminal behavior, violence, terrorism, and sexual perversion seem to 
have forgotten that God is watching them. He knows who they are and what they are doing. He will 
exact His justice on all without regard to public opinion or media hype or riches or power or fame. 
He will judge based on His law and His will. But the good news we are called to present is that for 
those who have faith in Jesus as Savior and Lord, that judgement has already fallen. Jesus took our 
sin upon Himself on the cross and paid the eternal penalty no human could pay.  

Hebrews 9:26ï28 (ESV): ñBut as it is, he has appeared once for all at the end of the ages 
to put away sin by the sacrifice of himself. And just as it is appointed for man to die 
once, and after that comes judgment, so Christ, having been offered once to bear the 
sins of many, will appear a second time, not to deal with sin but to save those who 
are eagerly waiting for him.ò 

Board of Youth  

Trinity Youth Group 2.0 - More Faith, More Fun!  
 

Get involved with Trinity Youth Group!  If you have kids or grandkids - make sure to drop them off 
at events! 

VOTY - ages 1st grade thru 5th grade 

JR and SR Youth - 5th grade and up 
If you want to help out or join the Board of Youth - email youth@trinityhicksville.org  

Follow us on Instagram @trinityliyouth  

Follow on Facebook @Trinity Lutheran Church Youth Group  
 

Remember to check church bulletins, the Youth Board in the hallway and your emails to know what 
events are coming up!  Email youth@trinityhicksville.org if you have any questions.  

Thanksgiving Eve Worship 
Wednesday, November 22 

7:00 PM 
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From the Board of Stewardship 

Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart!  

  
Our Father in heaven has claimed us as His own. By the shedding of His 

Sons blood, by His death for our sins and His resurrection for our justifi-

cation, God the Father has received us back into His family. By water 
combined with His Word, promise and name, the Holy Spirit has taken 
up residence in us. We belong to Father, Son and Holy Spirit. He is in us, 
and we are in Him. And being in Him, all things are ours. In Him, we are 
richly and abundantly blessed. 

Our true treasure and wealth is that we belong to the most holy Trinity 
and everything that is His belongs also to us: righteousness, peace, eter-
nal life. Even our temporal treasures are gifts from His fatherly, divine 
goodness and mercy. 

We receive our treasures from Him, and thus, as good stewards of His 
varied grace, we manage them in such a way that they may be returned to 
Him. We bring them to Him, hallowed through prayers of thanksgiving 

and Gods Holy Word, as a sacrifice. Thus all our possessions, as gifts from God, are also sacrifices to 

Him, from which we eat to nourish our bodies and share with our family, neighbors and fellow Chris-
tians, with the poor and even our enemies, as holy things given by our holy God. His temporal gifts 
are blessings to and for us, and bring blessing upon us even as they are pressed into His service for 
His kingdom and the souls that receive them. 

Thus we place all that we have into Gods hands. He never fails to remember us and pours out the 

fullness of His promises upon us. We give thanks for all that He has done, is doing and will continue 
to do. We give thanks by not taking for ourselves, but giving to all even as our heavenly Father has 
given to us. 

As we prepare for Thanksgiving celebrations, may we all give thanks continually for all that we are 

and all that we have because of Gods providential care. And may we be all the more diligent in bring-

ing everything that we have received from God to Him, so that He may bless it and employ it for the 
good of all ð even for us. For to the one who has, more will be given, and he will have an abundance. 

Sunday School News 

Family Connections is a weekly email from our Christôs Kids program.  We 
include not only an overview of the Bible lesson, but also coloring pages 
and worksheets for hands on learning, and occasional ideas for family 
crafts and discussions. If you or anyone you know might like to receive 
these emails, please contact Roberta OôConnor at rjoc3255@gmail.com or 
Elaine Koop at laineyk12@aol.com.  
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Sharing Our Blessings 

 

ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE  

Our annual food drive for our food pantry, Blessing Box,  and Lutheran 
Social Services starts this week. We coordinate this food drive along with 
the schoolôs National Junior Honor Society. Please donate canned fruit, 
vegetables and beans, boxed potatoes and stuffing, rice, pasta, sauce, ce-
real, oatmeal, soup, cookies, peanut butter and jelly, paper goods and 
personal care items. Please place items across from the pastorôs office. 
 

THANKSGIVING BASKETS 

We will be sending  grocery store cards to those who are in need for Thanksgiving. If you would like 
to help, please send in grocery store or Target cards (attention Lynn).  If you would rather send in a 
donation for us to purchase cards, please mark it for food baskets. Your generosity is greatly appreci-
ated! 
 

CHRISTMAS ANGELS 

Each year our ñChristmas Angelò program provides gifts for children or seniors in 
our congregation and community. For some, this is the only way some parents can 
give the ñmagic of Christmasò to their children. The ñangels,ò along with instruc-
tions, will be at a table in the hallway between services on Sunday, November 12. 
Gifts will be due back to Trinity by November 26.  

Any questions or if you know of someone we can help or would like an ñangelò please 
call Lynn (x230) in the church office or email her ( lwaldeck@trinityhicksville.org ). 

Board of Properties 

FALL CLEAN -UP  

 

Please join us on Saturday, November 25 at 9:00am  

to help beautify our property in  

preparation for the holidays.  

mailto:lwaldeck@trinityhicksville.org
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Trinity Lutheran School News 

Early Childhood Center Update 

Dear Trinity Families,  

Itôs hard to believe that itôs almost November.  On November 

4 we have our first Open House of the school year from 10:00 

AM to 12:00 Noon.  If you know of anyone who may be look-

ing for a Christian education, please spread the word.   

On November 17 we will be having Parent Teacher Confer-

ences for Kindergarten to Grade 8 students.  This is a great 

opportunity to speak with parents about their child's progress 

thus far for the school year.   

We will end the month with our annual school wide Thanksgiving Feast.  It is a wonderful chance for 

everyone to come together for good food and fellowship with one another.  We certainly have so 

much to be thankful for!   

In His Service, 

 

Jennifer Forte,  

Principal  

Trinity's ECC has been quite busy. 
We went on our first field trip for the 
school year to White Post Farm in 
Melville. The students, staff, and 
families had a great time. The chil-
dren loved seeing the giraffes and 
feeding the birds.  

October was National Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month and ECC fully sup-
ports cancer research. We sold 
ñiceesò every Friday in October and 
raised $600 to donate to Sloan Ket-
tering, $100 more than our goal of $500. The children also made Pink Flamingo cards with their 
handprints. Each card has a personalized message of courage, encouragement, hope, and love. It was 
such a blessing to deliver 75 cards to Sloan Kettering for their cancer patients!  

As we prepare for Thanksgiving in November, we will continue to teach kindness and the importance 
of giving to our students. This month we are inviting veterans in our ECC families to come into the 
chapel for a special program on November 8, where our little ones will sing "God Bless America," 
"Jesus Loves Me" and "My God Is So Great" in celebration of Veterans Day. Additionally, the children 
are making poppies to give to our guests as a reminder to never forget those who have served and sac-
rificed.  

From everyone in ECC, we wish you and your family a Happy Thanksgiving! 

Seleena Seemangal, 
ECC Director 


